
Please Note: These minutes are pending Board approval. 
Board of Education 

Newtown, Connecticut 
 

Minutes of the Board of Education meeting on October 2, 2018 at 8:00 p.m. in the Council 
Chambers at 3 Primrose Street.      
          

M. Ku, Chair     L. Rodrigue 
R. Harriman-Stites, Vice Chair  J. Evans Davila  
D. Cruson, Secretary   R. Bienkowski 
D. Leidlein                5 Staff 
J. Vouros      8 Public 
A. Clure      1 Press 

 D. Delia  
 C. Dubois 
 R. Morrill 
  
Mrs. Ku called the meeting to order at 8:00 p.m. 
Item 1 – Pledge of Allegiance 
Mrs. Ku asked to move the Board goals item to after New Business so we can hear the options 
on air conditioning. 
 
Item 2 – Consent Agenda 
MOTION:  Mr. Cruson moved that the Board of Education approve the consent agenda which 
includes the minutes of September 18, 2018, the donation to Hawley School, the donation to 
Newtown Middle School, and the correspondence report.  Mrs. Harriman-Stites seconded.  
Motion passes unanimously. 
 
Item 3 – Public Participation 
Item 4 – Reports 
Chair Report: Mrs. Ku said the Board met prior to this meeting for a Board self-evaluation and 
will have another in November.  She and Mr. Vouros will attend a sleep conference at Trinity 
College on October 16 and discuss our school start time change.  She thanked Mrs. Leidlein, 
Dr. Rodrigue, Mr. Bienkowski, and Mr. Faiella for presenting the CIP at the Board of Finance 
last week. 
 
Mrs. Leidlein thanked Mr. Faiella for bringing in Jack Haggett from Automated Building Systems 
who spoke about energy savings projects. 
 
Superintendent’s Report: 
Dr. Rodrigue shared that Dr. Ku earned the CABE Certificated Board of Education member 
designation.  This honor was due to her attendance at numerous CABE/CAPSS Conventions, 
CABE workshops and programs, as well as a myriad of other events.  She congratulated her for 
accomplishments and representing our district so well. 
We have reviewed the dental plan with the Town.  Anthem submitted a proposal that matched 
what we have now and we are in the process of sharing information with the unions.  Our 
attorney is working on a contract in alignment with the self-study proposal between the district 
and our consultants.  She met with both regarding their work and setting up forums and working 
on surveys.  The parent forums are scheduled for October 29 from 1:30 to 3:00 p.m. and 6:30 to 
8:00 p.m. in the high school lecture hall.  She has met with families regarding some of the 
issues that have been presented and she appreciated their coming forward.   A survey will be 
conducted through the Panorama platform.  She has the additional data from Panorama as 
requested which she gave to the Board.  She also gave out information on supports for the staff.    
Dr. Rodrigue spoke about the “Kids in Crisis” program which supplies mental health support for  
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children, parents and staff.  The cost is approximately $85,000 for the person who will also be 
available evenings and weekends.  She thanked the Parent Connection for bringing it forward 
for us.  This is grant funded so we would look at it as a pilot for this year and next year. We 
hoped it would start in November of December.   
Mrs. Harriman-Stites asked who the grantee was. 
Dr. Rodrigue said that would be the Parent Connection. 
 
Committee Reports; 
Mr. Vouros said the Curriculum and Instruction Committee met regarding student achievement. 
Mrs. Evans Davila stated that we looked performance results in Smarter Balance and SAT and 
were pleased with the third grade students who placed number one in ELA and two in math.  A 
more extensive report will be given at an upcoming meeting.   
 
Student Reports: 
Claire Dubois stated that Sunday the high school participated in a walk to promote the Danbury 
Women’s Center.  There was a school-wide evacuation drill last Friday.  Sunday the high school 
participated in a walk to promote the Danbury Women’s Center.  Last Friday’s football game 
raised money for breast cancer.   
Robert Morrill said this Monday seniors submitted baby pictures and quotes for the yearbook.  
Financial aid night for parents will be held soon.   
 
Item 5 – Old Business 
The Board of Education budget goals discussion was moved to later in the meeting. 
 
Action on Policies:  
MOTION: Mr. Cruson moved that the Board of Education approve Policy 3515.2 Parking on 
School Property by Students and Employees.  Mrs. Harriman-Stites seconded.  Motion passes 
unanimously. 
 
MOTION: Mr. Cruson moved that the Board of Education approve Policy 3541.35 Emergencies; 
Safety – Transportation/School Bus Involved Traffic Accident.  Mrs. Harriman-Stites seconded.  
Motion passes unanimously. 
 
Item 6 – New Business 
Student Data, Privacy, and Protocols around Confidentiality: 
Dr. Rodrigue said one of the goals is to manage sensitive date with integrity and handle issues 
by reaching out to families who might be impacted.  Deborah Petersen and Carmela Amodeo 
were attending to speak to these issues. 
 
Mrs. Petersen said this stems from an October 2017 issue.  Two situations came from teachers 
who inadvertently cc’d parents about open house instead of bcc’ing them.  The second teacher 
did the same thing and reached out to the immediate administrator and sent a note to parents.  
Teachers are required to send home progress reports but another situation in 2017 occurred 
when in one report the first name of another student was listed in the body.  We called to 
discuss this with the parent.   
 
The third is a FERPA request in 2017.  There was an email that had an attachment which listed 
other student names.  The parents were notified and asked to contact her.  Within the FERPA 
request there was a student’s report, not the student the request was made for.  That parent 
was also contacted.   
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Mrs. Petersen said the Board was sent the letter which went to parents and we follow that 
practice now.  She attends department and faculty meetings to discuss and provide training on 
how to protect student confidentiality specifically in emails.  She reached out to our attorney 
about what other districts are doing.  Some FERPA requests can include 600 pieces of paper.  
She said our checkpoints are in place.  Tech helps us a lot with our FERPA requests and there 
is a two layer piece in reading emails before they go out.   
 
Mrs. Ku asked how often this happens and is it in general education or special education. 
Mrs. Amodeo said we have only received one FERPA request from a regular education parent.  
Two years ago there was a breach and we immediately notified those involved to see how it 
happened. 
 
Mr. Delia would like to see this policy on the website and asked if there was something we could 
do to help tighten sending these emails. 
Mrs. Petersen said that is the way many parents want to communicate but she talked to staff 
about calling the parents instead of emailing. 
Mrs. Amodeo said we have asked them to make the email as generic as possible.  We can 
easily come out with 15,000 emails. 
 
Mrs. Petersen stated that we have talked to staff a lot about not even using initials so there is no 
personal identifiable information.  Unfortunately, many emails are rushed.  We constantly speak 
to staff about email issues. 
 
Mr. Clure asked if there was a way to possibly block copying parents or have a bcc reminder 
come up to see if they really want to send it. 
Mrs. Amodeo would look into that.  Gmail will sometimes reach out to see if you really meant to 
include things. 
 
Mrs. Leidlein agreed with Mr. Clure and asked if teachers generate their email addresses from 
PowerSchool. 
Mrs. Amodeo said Google Classroom is also being used.  
 
Mrs. Leidlein said there is a system that will only bcc. 
Mr. Clure asked if other districts could be contacted to see what they are using or is there 
something Mrs. Leidlein can share. 
Mrs. Leidlein stated that she speaks to directors and we are all dealing with similar things.  We 
need to have protocols in place to have a different set of eyes to look at the emails.   
 
Mrs. Harriman-Stites asked what the procedure was when there is an issue. 
Mrs. Petersen said when there is a breach in the school they don’t necessarily reach out to her.  
If it goes to another school they will reach out to her or the supervisors.  We always document 
emails send out. 
 
Mrs. Harriman-Stites has heard about continued breaches.  It’s important to be documented.  
She asked how many FERPA request we receive on the monthly basis. 
Mrs. Petersen said since last October we had nine FERPA requests.  The staff has been told to 
keep service logs which are kept in notebooks. 
Mrs. Harriman-Stites asked how they are kept confidential. 
Dr. Rodrigue said they are usually kept secure in the teacher’s room. 
 
Mr. Delia wanted to be sure that Mrs. Petersen finds about the breaches instead of just 
supervisors handling them. 
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Dr. Rodrigue said she would know about all special education breaches when they occur. 
Mrs. Ku said we should have the same protocol in place for regular education breaches also. 
Mrs. Harriman-Stites said if there are any security breaches Dr. Rodrigue should know about it 
and look at the protocols in place.  Supervisors of the entire department should be notified. 
Mr. Cruson questioned procedures for information that is sent to parents through the mail. 
Mrs. Petersen said we have staff that put together the reports they print and mail out.  She has 
spoken to staff about double and triple checking before mailing.   
 
Overview of Options of Air Conditioning: 
Mr. Faiella spoke about future plans for air conditioning the schools and received pricing 
information.  They looked at the middle school cafeteria, auditorium and the music and chorus 
area and the Hawley cafeteria and multipurpose room.  Classrooms have also been discussed.  
Electrical work will be needed.  A ductless split conditions the air in a space and makes the air 
quality better.  This would be used in the middle school Hawley and Middle Gate.  It’s simple to 
install and serves the purpose.  The disadvantage is not bringing in fresh air.  There is no space 
to put ductwork in the middle school ceiling so it would have to be on the roof.  We would need 
to have a plan in place to work on the second floor in the middle school and Hawley.  Pre-work 
for Hawley is about $75,000, for Middle Gate it would be $55,000 and $130,000 for 
redistribution at the middle school.  We need to plan what school would be done first.   
 
Dr. Rodrigue said we would work with the principals to determine the best place to begin.   
Mr. Cruson asked the life expectancy of ductless units. 
Mr. Faiella said 18 to 20 years. 
 
Mr. Delia asked how long it would take for power distribution. 
Mr. Faiella said July and August for the three schools. 
Mr. Clure asked if we could find out from the schools how often they used the air conditioned 
space when it’s hot.  He would prefer air conditioning classrooms over the cafeteria in the 
middle school. 
 
Dr. Rodrigue said our next step would be to speak with the administrators in the schools 
regarding classrooms versus large spaces. 
Mrs. Leidlein recommended that the facilities committee meet and bring this back to the Board. 
Mr. Vouros asked the cost to air condition the whole middle school. 
Mr. Faiella said it would be well over $22M with actual air conditioning.  Ductless splits would be 
much less.   
 
Mrs. Ku asked the life span of the different systems. 
Mr. Faiella said big commercial units have a 25 plus year life span.  Ductless splits have 20 
years. 
 
Mr. Clure asked if it was possible to make changes in time for next spring. 
Mr. Faiella said there is nothing budgeted for this work. 
Mr. Clure asked if it was possible if we had the money and if it was easier to do it without 
students in the building to which Mr. Faiella said it was possible and best to do the work with no 
students in the building. 
 
Amendment to Transportation Contract: 
MOTION: Mr. Vouros moved that the Board of Education approve the amendment to the 
transportation contract.  Mrs. Leidlein seconded. 
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Dr. Rodrigue felt it was in the best interest of the district to amend the transportation contract 
regarding the number of propane buses as well as having a cost savings.   
Mr. Bienkowski went over some of the items in the amendment included updating the bus fleet 
in three years instead of four years, updating the GPA system, having four cameras instead of 
two, and fuel savings.     
 
Mrs. Leidlein asked for an explanation of the financials. 
Mr. Bienkowski said we are reducing the number of diesel buses so the fuel will go down.  The 
Town bills us for fuel and we are locked in for 40,000 gallons.  We wanted to be assured we 
didn’t have to be responsible for that and All-Star offered to take the excess fuel to go to one of 
their facilities and they will pay for it.   
 
Mr. Clure asked if All-Star approached us about making this change.   
Mr. Bienkowski said they did.  They like to give clients good service and move in new vehicles.  
They received a Federal grant for the GPS systems.     
 
Mr. Clure said propane seems to be increasing more and diesel might be cheaper in the future.  
They were purchasing 55 buses but the contract states only new cameras in 50 buses.   
Mr. Bienkowski would follow through with All-Star.   
 
Mr. Clure hoped the new camera systems would be in all 55 buses.  He asked if we require 
them to store buses in Newtown so we get the property tax benefit.   
Mr. Bienkowski said it wouldn’t make sense to move them for timing and additional mileage.  
Mr. Clure asked if we could add to the contract that they garage them in Newtown. 
 
Dr. Rodrigue believes they store every bus in Newtown and would follow up on that. 
Mr. Bienkowski said they have six or eight spare buses registered and stored in Newtown.  He 
found wording in the contract which states they must store buses in Newtown without prior 
written consent of the Board. 
 
Mr. Delia verified that there would be no additional costs to taxpayers if we accept this 
amendment. 
Mr. Bienkowski said that was correct and there is additional revenue for the Town. 
 
Vote: 4 ayes, 2 nays (Mr. Clure, Mr. Delia) 1 abstained (Mr. Cruson) Motion passes. 
 
Agreement for Child Nutrition Programs: 
MOTION: Mr. Cruson moved that the Board of Education approve the updated language in the 
Agreement for Child Nutrition Programs document.  Mrs. Harriman-Stites seconded.   
 
Mr. Bienkowski said the State was audited by the Federal government to be in compliance with 
their guidelines.  Action needs to be taken by local Board of Education to authorize the signers.  
This is just a formality.   
Motion passes unanimously. 
 
Minutes of September 26, 2018 
MOTION: Mr. Delia moved to approve the minutes of September 26, 2018.  Mr. Clure 
seconded.  Vote: 3 ayes  Motion passes. 
 
Board of Education Budget Goals for 2019-2020: 
MOTION: Mr. Cruson moved that the Board of Education approve the Board of Education 
Budget Goals for 2019-2020.  Mrs. Harriman-Stites seconded. 
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Mr. Delia wanted to add something regarding air conditioning which is important for the 
community and for learning. 
 
MOTION: Mrs. Leidlein moved to amend the motion to replace the fourth and ninth bullets under 
the “Priorities” section with “Create a plan for maintenance of facilities and vehicles that includes 
a budget increase to provide air-conditioning capacity in the identified schools.”   
Mrs. Harriman-Stites seconded.  Motion passes unanimously. 
  
There was a discussion about the special education self-study which resulted in the following 
motion. 
 
MOTION: Mr. Cruson moved that the second bullet on page 2 should read “Ensure adequate 
funding for special education that meets needs, including those that are identified in the self-
study.”  Mr. Delia seconded.  Motion passes unanimously. 
 
Mr. Clure asked about adding an item to address the non-lapsing account to include what 
options we would have to use the funds. 
Mrs. Ku said that would be a separate discussion. The non-lapsing account isn’t in the budget 
for special education.  If money is left over in the special education contingency, we will ask the 
Board of Finance to roll it over into a fund designated for special education. 
 
Mrs. Harriman-Stites was concerned that we have a lot of extracurricular activities and being 
consistent with the level of support.   
Dr. Rodrigue said there is not the same level of funding for activities as some are supported by 
students. 
 
MOTION: Mr. Delia moved to change the third bullet on page 2 to read “Evaluate funding for all 
extracurricular activities to determine an appropriate level of support.”  Mr. Cruson seconded.  
Motion passes unanimously. 
 
The last bullet on page two was removed. 
Vote on main motion: Passes unanimously. 
 
Item 7 – Public Participation 
Alissa Heizler-Mendoza, 3 Bobcat Road, shared that several families would be attending the 
Decoding Dyslexia Forum at the State on October 11 and she invited the Board to attend.  They 
were also asked to present.  They will have an awareness table for dyslexia at the Booth 
Library.  She reached out to the special education administration on how to collaborate on 
dyslexia awareness but received no reply. 
 
Liza Mecca, 10 Wills Road, said her daughter is now showing signs of dyslexia which is 
hereditary.  They are moving at the end of the school year.  We don’t need a self-study to teach 
students how to read.  So many children are suffering and should have access to services.  This 
should be addressed before December.   
 
Melissa Schroeder, 4 Ridge Valley Road, said her fifteen-year-old son has ADHD.  He is so far 
behind he had to move to Chicago with his father because he hasn’t received support the last 
two years.  He went through a school year with only two assignments turned in.  We chose 
Newtown for the schools and environment.  She has three other children.  Her son has to be 
home-schooled.  The community should get involved. 
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MOTION: Mr. Cruson moved to adjourn.  Mrs. Harriman-Stites seconded.  Motion passes 
unanimously.   
 
Item 8 - Adjournment 
The meeting adjourned at 10:22 p.m. 
 
      Respectfully Submitted: 
 
 
 
      ____________________________________ 
            Daniel J. Cruson, Jr. 
                    Secretary 
 
 

































P3515.2 
 
 
 
Business/Non-Instructional Operations 
 
Community Use of School Facilities 
 
Parking 
 
Vehicles Parked on School Property by Students and Employees 
 
While participating in and/or attending school activities, students, employees and visitors of the 
Board of Education may park vehicles in areas designated by the School Administration.  
 
The Board of Education reserves the right to restrict parking on school property at any time, to 
withdraw the right of any person to use school property for parking, and to issue regulations 
governing the movement of parked vehicles whether or not school is in session.  
 
Parking at restricted times or in restricted places is subject to action by the Board of Education 
and/or administration.  
 
Students parking on campus while school is in session must purchase a parking permit. The 
parking permit fee will be discounted if the permit is obtained prior to the start of the school 
year. Parking permits are issued only to students who have a valid Connecticut driver’s license 
and regular use of a motor vehicle.  
 
The Board of Education assumes no responsibility for damage to or theft of a vehicle or any item 
stored in or on a vehicle parked on school property.  
 
No item, the possession of which is illegal or in violation of school regulations or which 
endangers the health, safety or welfare of persons shall be stored in or on a vehicle parked on 
school property.  
 
If the School Administration believes that a vehicle while on school property is being used in a 
manner or for a purpose which may be injurious or illegal, it shall refer the matter to the police.  
 
(cf. 1411 - Relations with Law Enforcement Agency)  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Policy adopted:  March 15, 2016  NEWTOWN PUBLIC SCHOOLS  
Policy revised: Newtown, Connecticut  
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Business/Non-Instructional Operations 
 
Student Parking 
 
Student parking permits for Newtown High School are available for Seniors only and will be 
sold via lottery. However, nothing prevents administration from conducting a Junior parking 
lottery if extra student parking spaces become available. To qualify for a parking permit, students 
must possess a valid Connecticut driver’s license and have regular use of an automobile. The 
cost of the school year permit is $100.00. The fee will be discounted by $15.00 if purchased prior 
to the start of the school year. The permit fee is payable by check only and must be made out to 
“Newtown High School”. Cash or credit cards will not be accepted.  
 
The student use of automobiles on school grounds whether to drive or to park is a privilege and 
governed by Board of Education policy. 
 
A permit must be issued which is valid for the academic year only to the car assigned in order for 
that car to be driven or parked on school grounds. 
 
Students must meet and maintain the following responsibilities: 
 

A. Must be a senior to be eligible to park. 
B. Juniors will be given parking permits based on order submitted and/or lottery. 
C. A valid driver’s license, vehicle registration, and insurance as required under CT law. 
D. Maintaining an attendance record without invalid absences or tardiness to school. 
E. Maintaining slow and safe control of the vehicle on the grounds of the school and 

surrounding school area. 
 
Student parking permits for Newtown High School are available for Seniors only. However, 
nothing prevents administration from conducting a Junior parking lottery if extra student parking 
spaces become available. The cost of a school  year permit is $100. The fee will be reduced by 
$10 for every month you do not have parking. For example, if you receive a parking space in 
February, you will only have to pay $50 for the remaining 5 months of school. The permit fee is 
payable by check only and must be made out to “Newtown High School”. Cash or credit cards 
will not be accepted. 
 
Students selected to receive a campus parking permit in the lottery will receive a voucher. In 
order to purchase a permit, students must present their voucher, driver’s license, registration for 
each vehicle they plan to park in their assigned space, and a check to the Security Office. 
Security Personnel or Administration will affix the parking permit to the interior windshield of 
the student’s vehicle. Under no circumstances shall a student transfer or convey use of his/her 
parking permit or designated parking space to another student or individual for use during school 
hours. Student campus parking is a privilege and space is limited. Therefore, students must keep 
the following in mind, as they will be held responsible to abide by all campus parking 
regulations.  
 
 
 



• Students park on campus at their own risk. Newtown High School and the Newtown 
Public Schools are not responsible for any damage or vandalism occurring to student 
vehicles parked on campus.  

• Students shall park only in their designated/numbered parking space. Should a student 
arrive on campus and find an unauthorized vehicle parked in their parking space, the 
permitted student shall temporarily park his/her vehicle in a visitor’s space in the 
cafeteria lot and immediately summon security personnel.  

• Under no circumstances may students park in a faculty parking space, visitor parking 
space, in another student parking space, fire lane, grass area or sidewalk. Violators will 
be subject to a monetary fine and/or towing at their own expense. Students with repeated 
parking offenses will also be subjected to additional disciplinary consequences.  

• Trailers, campers, or other towed items are not permitted on the Newtown High School 
campus.  

• Any vehicle not displaying a valid campus parking permit is subject to tow at the owner’s 
expense.  

• Any additional sale of permits will be conducted via lottery.  

 
 
Regulation adopted:  March 15, 2016  NEWTOWN PUBLIC SCHOOLS  
Regulation revised: Newtown, Connecticut  
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Business/Non-Instructional Operations 
Procedures for Emergencies; Safety - Transportation 
 
Procedures to be Followed in the Event of an Accident to a Bus School Bus Involved Traffic 
Accident 
 
1. In the event of an a traffic accident (any kind of impact) when one or more children are on 

board, the bus driver or bus management shall immediately call 911 and request the police 
and EMS to respond to the scene. The driver shall then contact the bus company by radio or 
other means as soon as possible, the Office of the Superintendent and provide the accident 
inform them of the location and information on injuries, if any.  If the driver is unable to 
contact the bus management, he/she shall contact the police.  The driver shall remain at the 
accident scene until a representative arrives from the office bus company unless he/she is in 
need of immediate medical attention and/or hospitalization. 

 
2. If necessary, dispatch or Bus company  management will immediately contact the Office of 

the Superintendent and inform him/her of the location of the traffic accident and provide 
information on injuries, if any.  emergency medical services. Anyone in need of immediate 
medical attention and/or hospitalization, they will be taken to the nearest hospital. 

 
3. Central Office will contact the involved school administrator and inform him/her of the 

location of the bus-involved traffic accident and provide information on injuries, if any. The 
school will dispatch a staff member to the scene of the accident to assist as appropriate. 

 
4. Unless circumstances (safety/security related) dictate otherwise, the driver and all children 

should remain seated on the bus and await the arrival of police and EMS. 
 
5. If possible, the driver should record student names and seating arrangements while awaiting 

the arrival of police and EMS. The bus company will provide the police with all student 
information required to complete the accident report, including dates of birth and addresses. 
The driver, officers at the scene, and/or administrators on the scene, will take student names, 
seating arrangements, and provide police with dates of birth and addresses. 

 
6. Bus drivers are shall not to release students from the scene of the accident unless until 

directed to do so by an school district administrator or police. 
 
7. Parents of students in need of medical attention will be notified as soon as possible by a 

school district administrator.  An administrator, at an appropriate time, may send a written 
correspondence to parents providing briefly describing the situation.  Initially, only 
information pertaining to the location, date, time, and level of seriousness of reported 
injuries should be transmitted. related to the school bus accident. 

 
8. Bus company management will arrange, if necessary, alternate transportation for students 

from the scene of the traffic accident to home or school as appropriate. 
 
9. If the bus is en route to a school at the time of the traffic accident, the students will, upon 

arrival at school, be assessed by the school nurse before returning to class. 
 
Policy adopted: April 4, 2017 NEWTOWN PUBLIC SCHOOLS 
Policy revised: Newtown, Connecticut 
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Business/Non-Instructional Operations 
 
Procedures for Emergencies; Safety - Transportation 
 
 
Procedures to be Followed in the Event of an Accident to a Bus 
 
If a school bus is involved in a traffic accident, the following procedures shall be followed: 
 
1. In the event of a serious accident, central office and the appropriate school(s) are to be 

notified immediately by the bus contractor identifying bus route numbers and location.  Any 
bus or van involved in an accident will remain at accident scene until a representative from 
the bus contractor arrives. 

 
2. If the bus is en route to a school, the students will, upon arrival at school, be examined by 

the school nurse before returning to class. 
 
 If injuries require further examination, the students will be immediately transported to the 

nearest hospital. 
 
3. If a bus is en route from school and an accident occurs, the students will be examined by the 

ambulance service, if it is the decision of the representative from the bus contractor. If 
further examination is required, the students will be immediately transported to the nearest 
hospital. The representative from the bus contractor can make the decision to continue the 
bus route if it was a minor accident. 

 
4. Bus drivers are not to release anybody until all students and drivers have been accounted for 

and released by appropriate medical staff and the bus contractor’s representative. 
 
5. All parents of students in need of medical attention will be notified as soon as possible by 

school officials. 
 
6. The bus contractor will be responsible for supplying transportation from the scene of 

accident to home for students who have been released.   
 
7. The school Principal or designee will be responsible for having staff available on the scene 

for the purpose of identification of students. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Regulation approved: April 4, 2017 NEWTOWN PUBLIC SCHOOLS 
 Newtown, Connecticut 
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